
Happy New Year! Hope you all had an enjoyable break, now it’s time to get back to 
training! For effective training it is important that players have eaten breakfast on a 
Saturday morning before the session and ALWAYS bring water or a “non-fizzy” drink 
to training. After the Christmas break if all players can ensure their nails are cut! Even 
slightly long nails (toes the worst) can cause injuries!  

Gradings & Theory sheets : A new list for 2012 of targets the coaching team have agreed 
for gradings and theory sheets is on the notice board – this is a GUIDE and by no 
means set in stone, if you have any questions please don’t hesitate to speak to one of 
the coaches. Please respect that the coaching team has the players development at 
the forefront and all have many years experience.  

Just a reminder, from January British Judo are increasing the price of Mon gradings, so the 
cost for non-members Patchway members grading will now be £9 for members there 
will be a subsidy of 50p per grade, each grade will be £8.50. 

Competitions: List of suggested competitions is on the notice board, again these are 
suggested and not compulsory. The coaches will not agree to any players entering 
competitions if they do not believe it is a suitable standard for the player. Their safety 
is of paramount importance. 

Mat fees You will be pleased to know that as everything else is increasing, our mat fees 
won’t be! Membership renewals need to be paid by 31st January 2012 to keep 
members price. Members U18’s in FTE £2.20 non-members £3. Seniors members £3 
non-members £4.  Polite reminder can everyone pay their mat fees to Emma at the 
start of the session, it is important as does act as our attendance register too.  NB If 
anyone wishes to pay monthly then please speak to Emma. If for some reason you 
can’t attend one of the sessions in the month a credit will be carried over to the next 
month. 

Kitchen 2012 ROTA –  can we please ask parents, who haven’t already to look at the rota 
and do a shift, even if it’s once every other month?? Many hands make light work, 
with out the sales we wouldn’t be able to pay for Christmas parties, presents and 
Easter eggs etc – great way to get to know other people in the club  

Club Competition: We are running a green belt and below competition on Sunday 12th 
February at Abbeywood community School. We will need lots of volunteers to help 
run the day. As well as raffle prizes. Please can volunteers put their names down on 
the list at the Counter.  

Annual Swimathon Saturday 26th February at Bradley Stoke LC. See details in Diary box 

Finally some THANK YOU’s to Ian Plenty for organising the banner & pop up banner. 

 To The Learning Grove for their sponsoring contribution towards the Christmas presents 
this year. 
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Future Competitions  

Sat & Sun 28th & 29th January Midland Area Open A, B, C & D band year of birth 2000 + 

Sunday 5th February Under 8 & Nov – 4th mon U12 at Long Ashton £6 U8’s £9 for 8-15 years. 

Suitable for all players at these grades/ages who wish to compete. 

Sunday 12th February Green belt and below – suitable for all competitive Orange and Green 

belts and some lower grades (please see list on the notice board) 

links to competition details can be found on the website .  

Please pay Emma promptly for all competition entries to help make her job easier! 

In the past some players have entered competitions which have knocked their confidence; No 

player can be entered into a competition with out the agreement of the coaches.   

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for you diary – 

Swimathon Saturday 26th February at Bradley Stoke LC – need at least 8 U12 
players and 6 over 12’s & Adults for our two teams.                                                                          

County training:  Bristol County Website  

www.bristolcountyjudo.webs.com/ or click on the link from our website. 

 

  

 

 

  
 

 

Fund raising   
o FUNDRAISING COORDINATOR Richard Smart 

has kindly agreed to taken on the role – all 

ideas to him  

 

 

TRAINING TIMES – Tues:  Juniors & Minis 6pm-7pm from age 7 yrs+ 
(or 6 ½ yrs if regular on Minis session – speak to Luke or Alison if not sure) 

Sat:     Minis                9.15am-10.15am     5yrs-8 yrs 

           Juniors             10.15am-11.30am   7 ½ yrs to 15 years 

           Youth & Adult   11.30am -1pm           Green 14yrs+ & Adult                       
Again, Younger players may attend the Youth session if suitable grade and ability – with 

prior agreement with the coaches. 

                  

 

 

http://www.bristolcountyjudo.webs.com/


Parents Forum Who’s who?                                                                                                                             

Chair – Andy Phelps    Vice Chairs  – Pete Bennett (Juniors) Mark Taplin (Minis).                                                                                                                     

Secretary  &  Coach – Alison Finn, 1st Dan                                                                                                         

Junior Coordinator & Treasurer -  Emma Peacock,  Assistant Treasurer - Debbie Wiltshire                                         

Volunteer coordinator – Sadie Hall,  Assisted by Michelle Burnard & Jules Griffin                                      

Kano Secretary - Michelle Burnard                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

Public Relations officer  & Coach – Luke Tavener, 2nd  Dan,   & Zoe Smart                                                                           

Web master – Giles Norton,   gilesnorton@hotmail.com                                                                                                                         

Welfare officers –  Gloria Gibbins & Mark Taplin                                                                              

Fundraising Coordinator Richard Smart 

 

 

 

 

Gradings & Theory awards  

THEORY SHEETS CAN BE 
COMPLETED AT ANYTIME.  See 
website to download them or ask a 

coach! All players should now 
be aware of the  grades and 
theory sheets they are 
working towards. If your not 
ask!  Orange belts should 
have completed Theory 4 . 

LICENCES – all players MUST have a licence 
after 4 weeks of judo, these licences MUST be 
renewed!                                                            
Please ensure all licences are up to date! NB. 
club no. 1138. Mon & Senior Forms can be 
downloaded from BJA website, or renew online, 
Kano forms need to be signed by a coach – there 
is a supply at the club. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Merchandise –  
Children T –shirts (up to age 12)     - £6            Over 12   £7.50 

Children Hoody     (up to age 12)     - £13.50     Over 12   £21 

Raincoats               (up to age 12     -  £16.50     Over 12   £22 

Polo Shirts £20      TrackSuit bottoms (upto 13-14)   £17.50 

Bags Square & Rounded £20.50  Ruck Sack £16.50  Gymsack £7.50  

Embroidery to own belts £6.50  Suits members from £25 non members £30 

ORDER FORMS available on Notice board. Please give  to Zoe 

for merchandise – Luke for kits.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

Contact us: www.patchway.org Email: finnalison@live.co.uk  

Alison Finn: Mob : 07974 105179  

Luke Tavener angrybluepjs@virginmedia.com  
 

         

              Coaching team 

Luke Tavener 2nd  Dan - Club coach 

Chris Mockridge 3rd  Dan - Club Coach 

 Alison Finn 1st Dan - UKCC level 2 Coach 

 

 

Child Welfare: as we are 

such a large club we now 

have two Welfare officers 

(both have attended courses). 

If you have any concerns 

please contact them, either by 

email – details above, or in 

person at the club. 

mailto:gilesnorton@hotmail.com
http://www.patchway.org/
mailto:finnalison@live.co.uk
mailto:angrybluepjs@virginmedia.com


School Demonstrations / Displays 

 If your school would like a judo demonstration then please 
see Emma  

If you are leaving your child at a session, can you please let Emma 
know when you pay mat fees and that we have your most up to date 
contact details in case of an emergency. Please be back at least 5 
mins before the end of the session.  Donõt forget mat fees  need to be 
paid at the beginning of each session, so we know who is in the building! If 
you pay monthly  then please still get your child marked in! If you donõt 
already pay monthly and would like to please see Emma, you still only pay 
if you attend, credits are given if sessions are missed ð you donõt get that 
deal very often!  

 

PLEASE can we have more volunteers behind the counter?  

All profits go back to the players (siblings), Easter Eggs, Christmas 
presents & Christmas party. If every family could even do once 
every other month that  would be a HUGE help!! If you are 

nervous about what you’d have to do see Sadie  

 
Don’t forget to check out the website for up to date information, reports and 

photographs!    www.patchwayjudo.org  
Anyone is welcome to write reports at competitions – it is often easier for a 

spectator to see everything, than a coach, referee or table official.                     
For regular updates about what is happening, please see the website or the large 
notice boards at the clubs! Or our FACEBOOK page. If you still don’t see what you 

want to know, ask someone!!                                                                                                  
The club is run by volunteers and we are all only human – we always welcome more 

help! 

 

HELP TUESDAYS  

–If you are about for 
5.45pm please don’t be 
shy help put out the 
mats! Many hands make 
light work! 

Club Rules! 
The full list is available on the notice 

board – please ensure players are 

aware of them. Nails MUST be 

short and clean!   

All players should have non-fizzy 

drinks with them at each session. 

 

 

http://www.patchwayjudo.org/

